Notice of Development of Rulemaking
DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Division of Insurance Agents and Agency Services
Rule No.: RULE TITLE
69B-162.011: Suitability and Disclosure in Annuity Contracts-Forms Required.
PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The purpose of the proposed rule amendment is to revise the existing rule to reflect certain provisions of Senate Bill 2176, a general insurance bill passed by the 2010 Legislature. The relevant statute, Section 626.99(4)(c), F.S., has been amended to require cover pages for fixed and variable annuity contracts. The effect of the proposed rule is to provide clear and concise information to consumers regarding their rights to cancel annuity contracts and to receive unconditional refunds. In addition to the mandatory formatting requirements, the proposed rule amendment requires that annuity cover pages contain specific cautionary language to inform consumers of the risks, policy features and contact sources for those seeking additional information or to report complaints.
SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Annuity Policy Cover Pages.
SPECIFIC AUTHORITY: 624.308(1), 626.016, 627.4554(10) FS.
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 624.307(1), 626.308, 626.99(4)(c), 627.4131, 627.4554 FS.
IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: Monday, December 13, 2010, 10:00 a.m.

PLACE: Room 116, Larson Building, 200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Richard Brinkley, Special Investigator, Bureau of Investigation, Division of Agent & Agency Services, Florida Department of Financial Services, 200 E. Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0320, (850)413-5654

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this program, please advise the Department at least 5 calendar days before the program by contacting the person listed above.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS NOT AVAILABLE.
